Copy email to Chief Exec dated 12th June 2008

STRATEGY  GROUP MEETING 11TH June 2008
I am writing to you, as the chairman of the working party considers all my emails on this subject as political and has blocked them for this reason. So I have to leave it to you to pass this message on to him.

I wish to express my anger, concern, dismay, and disappointment, because in my opinion, the whole consultation process has been completely undermined. Without prejudice to the generality of this statement, I make the following points:

1. It is clear that neither County Highways nor the Highways Agency have been fully consulted on the WSP proposals. I was astonished to hear that County Highways could not provide a general view on the impact of the recommended options, taken together, on the current network. I do not accept that one needs to have detailed proposals before this can be done. 

2. It is beyond belief that the Steering Group was not allowed to discuss the only option which is actually on the table – ie: the FW proposals – in the context of the report. My recollection is that, when we met with you at the very beginning of this process, you told us that we could discuss the FW proposals as a policy option, and this would not debar members from dealing with the FW planning application later on. Nevertheless, the chairman took a different view at the meeting. 
3. The FW application follows, as I understand, the RTP recommendations and assumes that Wentworth Street Car Park will remain in use as a car park. By preventing their application from being discussed as a policy option, the chairman has effectively blocked any discussion of the implications of the FW proposals, if granted planning permission, on the other sites in the strategy. I cannot see how any consultation exercise on the Strategy can possibly be considered complete without this. 
4. I have, on many occasions, drawn attention to the fact that The WSP report comes without any tables, calculations, or other data to show how they have reached their conclusions in any respect whatsoever – not just highways. I have requested sight of these several times, because if one is to be fair to the public, then those members of the public who want to see this information should have the opportunity of going through it, verifying it, and challenging it, if necessary. Further, the document was obtained at public expense: so the public should be able to see it in its entirety – including all the data. If there are no tables, calculations or other data, we should be told so, in which case we will all know exactly where we stand, and can take a view of the document as having conclusions based on conviction and not evidence.   
5. At the meeting, I asked if there were any tables, calculations or other data, or, if there are none, if the WSP report is based on conviction rather than evidence. The chairman told the consultant that he did not have to answer my question, and the consultant thereupon declined to do so. 

I would stress that the above are not the only matters which I found highly unsatisfactory last night. In my view, if this matter were ever to come to public enquiry, this could be the kind of unreasonable behaviour that could be the basis of an application for costs.

